
Healing Arts School Clinics; HB 2124

HB 2124 clarifies  the authority  of  healing  arts  school  clinics  to  provide healing  arts 
services.  The bill  allows schools  statutorily  exempted from State Board of  Regents (Board) 
approval  requirements  to  be  exempted  from  the  prohibition  on  the  corporate  practice  of 
medicine. Current law requires that for a school clinic to be exempted from the prohibition on the 
corporate practice of medicine, the school must be approved by the Board. 

The bill allows off-site clinics owned or operated by a school in partnership with other 
providers to engage in the practice of healing arts.

Kansas Legislative Research Department 1 2021 Summary of Legislation


